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From Your President 

 
Hello Quilters, 

 
Happy September.  Well I guess the school bell has rung for all of the kids in 
the area.  I'm sure there are happy mommy's out there.  I remember being 
glad when school started because my grocery bill always went down.   The 
lovely rain in the last few days has been wonderful.. 
 
We had a great turnout for the pot luck supper last month.  I knew we had 
wonderful and talented quilters in our group; and now I know we have won-
derful cooks too.  How multi-talented we are. 
 
This month we have Diane Loper, Handiquilter Educator along with Patty 
and Thomas Woods from Patty's Sewing Center.  I'm sure they will have tips 
for all of us.  Don't miss out. 
 
The class this month, "2 Fabric Bargello Quilt " will be on Saturday Septem-
ber 15th, at Holy Trinity Church.  Please, ladies, make sure you do the cutting 
as Cathy instructed at last month’s meeting if possible. 
 
Ruth started taking pictures of members last month for the Guild Directory.  
Bring your smile!!! 
 
As always, I look forward to seeing you all at the meeting. 
 
Happy Quilting, 
Millie Moczygemba 

J O I N  U S  O N  T H E  S E C O N D  T H U R S D A Y  O F  E V E R Y  M O N T H —

W E  M E E T  A T  7 : 0 0  P . M .  A T   

S T .  M A T T H E W ’ S  U N I T E D  M E T H O D I S T  C H U R C H  

( 2 7 3 8  M A C A R T H U R  V I E W ,  B E T W E E N  B R O A D W A Y  A N D  

N A C O G D O C H E S )  

SEPTEMBER 2018 

Check out the new feature on page 4 —Bulletin Board 

You can find Ads, Reminders and Important Infor-

mation there. 

https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwi0qvf0j6zcAhUJnKwKHewTA3sQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=http%3A%2F%2Fclipartix.com%2Faugust-clip-art%2F&psig=AOvVaw3FkvSDWr-r4g2ZoN9_jjD1&ust=1532122683384929


 

 

PAGE 2 

    ALAMO HERITAGE QUILT GUILD     SEPTEMBER 2018 

PRAYER LIST 

The AHQG Board feels we can all benefit from prayer. If you would like to raise 

someone in prayer-for whatever reason-please contact one of the board members. 

No specific reason required.  

 

 Prayer of thanks for the quenching rains 

 Carla Richard still recovering from broken arm 

 Susan Hall’s grandson, Timmy Perry 

 Ann Wickholm recovering from hip replacement 

 Beth Barron’s family and friends in the loss of Keaton. 

 Josie Anderson—loss of her husbandl 

 Kathy Smith—health issues 

 Joanne Krepps—feeling less than great 

 Parents of Rochell Couch & Lauren Seay—-health issues 

 Vickie Dubose and her family 

 Phyllis Shaw and family 

 Garnett Szurek—health issues 

 Marque McKay—health issues 

 Michelle Hanus and Claudette Booker—-Mother’s health issues  

 Michelle Anderson—health issues 

 Members of law enforcement, their families and all other First Responders.. 

 Our military members as they work to keep our country free.  Please pray for 

 their families left at home. 

 The guild members we haven’t seen recently, or those who just need a little 

 more encouragement with whatever is going on in their lives.  

 The leaders of our country —-that they make the right decisions to keep our 

 country great and undivided   

 

 Hurricane Season—many people need prayers as they face the unknown 
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ALAMO HERITAGE QUILT GUILD RETREAT                                 MAY 2-5, 2019  

  

Deposit of $50.00 required at sign-up – full payment due by March 1, 2019  

 John Newcome Tennis Ranch   325 Mission Valley  off Hwy 46 in New Braunfels.  

COST FOR THIS FUN WEEKEND  

Choice 1 – Thursday, Friday, Saturday & Sunday      May 2 to 5, 2019         $320.00  

Choice 2 -  Friday, Saturday & Sunday                        May 3 to 5, 2019         $240.00  

  

ACCOMODATIONS:  Our accommodations are 2 bedroom condos with 4 people to a condo.  1 bedroom has 2 queen beds and the 

other bedroom has 2 twin beds.  Parking is close to each condo and most things are handicap accessible.  There is a lovely pool and tennis 

courts if you want to relax and play.  If you have specific needs please let me know at the time of sign up, will try to accommodate special 

dietary requirements.  

MEALS:  Hearty meals will be served in the dining room starting with dinner at 6:00 the day of your arrival, either Thursday or Friday.  

Three meals will be served daily, other than Sunday, which will be only breakfast and lunch.  

Beside the meals, morning and afternoon snacks will be served.  Tea, coffee and water will be available all of the time.  You may bring 

your personal choice of drinks, sodas are available at the bar or soda machines.  A table will be set up for the fabulous snacks everyone 

seems to bring to share.   

  

SEWING ROOM:  You will have continuous use of the sewing room from 6:00 in the morning until 4:00 each night.  Guards set the 

alarms around 4:00 am or when the last person leaves the room.  The buddy system is strongly recommended.  

You are welcome to come in around 10:00 am on your day of check in BUT you can not get into your condo until 3:00.  All check in’s 

are done thru the Ranch and you must sign their waiver.  

Condo check out is noon but we may stay in the sewing room until 2:00pm.  Please turn your key into the Ranch’s front desk. Please 

bring your room problem to me and I will notify the appropriate personnel.  Thanks, Joyce  

Please detach this portion and bring to guild meeting for sign up – REMEMBER the retreat fills up the first night  

 Please check choice ____________Choice 1     Four Days            $320.00       

                                 ____________Choice 2     Three Days          $240.00  

 DEPOSIT AMOUNT   $____________________  

  

Emergency Name & Number ____________________________________________________________________________  
 

Name _________________________________________Phone ________________Email___________________________  

 

Address _____________________________________________________________________________Zip_____________  

 

Sharing Condo with ________________________________ &__________________________________________  

                              _______________________________________________________________________________  

  

 Signed ______________________________________________  Checks Payable to AHQG   



 

 

BALLOT FOR 2019 BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

 

Names on the slate for this election are: 

President—Millie Moczygemba 

1st VP—Linda Clark* 

2nd VP—Susan Hall 

Secretary—Kathy Hayson 

Treasurer—Pam Miller 

Parliamentarian—Vickie Dubose 

• Since Linda Clark has been in this position for two 

years there will have to be a vote. 

 

Nominations will be accepted from the floor. 

(The nominee must approve of their nomination) 
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NOTICE FOR THE SEPTEMBER 15TH 

WORKSHOP 

Please make sure if you are attending the workshop this 

month that you have the cutting process completed.  It is 

very important that everyone start on the same step Satur-

day. 

At the August meeting we started taking 

pictures of our members for the directory.  

There are still some members’ pictures 

needed.   

Be sure to bring your “A” smile. 

FOR SALE 

Handiquilter HQ16 with stitch regula-
tor plus 10 foot quilt table.  Bought in 
2007, every upgrade available is in-
stalled.  Works great and I will provide 
a few lessons to help get the new lon-
garmer up and going. For an extra 
benefit my husband and I will deliver 

and install. 
 

$4000.00.  
 

Call me if you have questions.  
Lisa Karp 

325-374-5090  

If you haven’t seen the fundraising for the St. Jude's walk with K club on Facebook. Beth Barron’s son, Luke, 
is trying to raise funds for St. Jude’s.  She is trying to get him pumped up so if you'd like to “toss a few bucks 
his way”, that would be awesome.  K club is doing a great job in total and Luke’s wife is rocking donations.  
She would like to see Luke meet his goal.  The run is September 22.  If you've already given to K club, thank 
you! 
**************************************************************************** 
Having seen all the possible cures not quite perfected it would be great to help find the one that works 100% 
of the time.  Thanks for considering this worthy cause to find a cure for childhood cancer! 
 
Beth 
http://fundraising.stjude.org/site/TR/Walk/Walk?px=5207430&pg=personal&fr_id=89705 
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NAME 

AH 

QG 

NAME TAGS 

One good way for everyone to get to know 

each other is to wear our name tags.  Joyce 

Boyd was kind enough to make several and 

all they need is your name.  If you don’t 

have an AHQG name tag ask for one when 

you sign in.   
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Hello everyone, 
 
At our August meeting we had 56members, 
3 new members for a total of 59 
 
Our total membership is 126  
 
Please welcome our new members: 

 
Rosario DuQue 
Cathy Mitchell 
Pamela Wright 

 
See you in September! 
 
Warm Regards 
 
Marie Emerson 
Membership Chair 

MEMBERSHIP 

Someone suggested that since we meet in 

a church, have workshops in another 

church, that we develop our very own 

electronic “Church Directory”. 

In September we’ll have a camera availa-

ble to continue getting pictures of the 

members.  We’ll do this several months to 

make sure we get as many members as 

possible.  Those not available after that 

will be displayed with a silhouette.   

Won’t it be nice to be able to recognize 

everyone?! 

Have yourself ready to go on the 13th! 
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SEPTEMBER BIRTHDAYS 

 
 Shirley Carter 2nd 

 Kathleen Dunn-Cane 3rd 

 Cyndie Salomon 3rd 

 Deborah Wilder 5th 

 Gretchen Johnston 10th 

 Kathleen Wright 11th 

 Ellen Coke 13th 

 Trina Hibbard 18th 

 Mary Ann Kocurek 20th 

 Cindy McCord 20th 

 Ton Proksell 21st 

 Judy Spencer 22nd 

 Susan Thornhill 23rd 

 Geri Collins 27th 

 

CHARITY 

 

I want to say THANK YOU to everyone who took quilts to quilt last month, it was really appreciated.  I 
hope some of you can take more this month so we can get caught up. 
 
The charity bee had another great day.  We cut more bonnets and cancer pillows.  Hopefully we can get more 
quilt kits cut for everyone to take and sew together.  I have had a busy month and have not been able to cut 
kits.  
 
Try to stay dry and hope to see you Thursday at the meeting 
 
Joanne Krepps 
Charity Chair 
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Quilters’ Blogs and Other Resources 
 

www.thesplendidsampler.com 

 

 

For Local Quilt Shows Check out —- www.quiltersresources.net 

 

Tips, Tricks, and Tuts Tuesday - Round Robin Quilts by Margie Posted: 26 Jan 2016 07:07 PM PST 

 

B. Bumble & Company Blog   http://buzzingandbumbling.blogspot.com/  

 

Our own Doris Rice’s blog is at http://www.quiltingqueenonline.com/?m=1 
The Queen’s Rustic Retreat can be found at http://www.queensrusticretreat.com/  
And to xblocks: .http://www.xblocks.com/ 

 

http://www.oneblockwonder.com    

 

“Fabric Mutt” at http://fabricmutt.blogspot.com/ 

 

Beth Baron provided a little information for free block patterns.  Thanks 

 

It's a new freebie block of the week from Moda—3 sizes of blocks. 12",6",3".  Could be fun! 

Check out the first block at:  

http://blog.modafabrics.com/2018/06/block-heads-2-block-1/ 
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http://www.thesplendidsampler.com/
http://feedproxy.google.com/~r/TheQuiltingQueenOnlineBlog/~3/7EG0rboKN5Q/tips-tricks-and-tuts-tuesday-round.html?utm_source=feedburner&utm_medium=email
http://buzzingandbumbling.blogspot.com/
http://www.quiltingqueenonline.com/?m=1
http://www.queensrusticretreat.com/
http://www.xblocks.com/
http://fabricmutt.blogspot.com/
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PROGRAMS 

This month, we have Dianne Loper, Handiquilter Educator, and Patty and Thomas Woods from Pat-
ty’s Sewing here to talk about the exciting new ideas with your own mid-longarm machine.  They will be 
bringing a 5 ft HQ and setting it up, so you can get up close and personal.   
We also have a great Workshop happening Saturday, 15 Sept!  Cathy Kropp will be teaching the 2-
Fabric Bargello Quilt.  This workshop is sold out with 22 people signed.  You must have your prep work 
completed and be ready to go at the start of the workshop.  Otherwise you may not get to the parts of the 
instructions where most students need help.  Prep instructions were given out at the August meeting.  I 
have also emailed them to the email address we have on the roster.  If you haven’t seen them, talk to me 
at the meeting or call me and I will re-email them.  Cathy will not be at the Thursday evening meeting due 
to being out of town for work.  She is available by phone.  So, if you need assistance, you can call her and 
leave a message.  She will call you back.  
If you have a Sew EZ or other type of sewing table, please bring them.  We will be tight for table top 
space so these will help! 
In October, we will have our skill builder night!  Karen Lambdin and Michael Young will be demonstrat-
ing Feathers and Y seams.  Lisa Karp will be showing us how to get a backing out of a smaller than usual 
piece of fabric by using diagonal backing seams.  This will be a fun and active night so be there or be 
square! 
The November meeting will be our Chinese Auction.  Why do they call it a Chinese auction? 

A socialite came up with the idea of a different type of auction to raise money for the charity. ... The social-

ite came up with the phrase Chinese Auction because she felt that this type of auction was mysterious, intri-

guing, secretive. Feb 24, 2005. Chinese Auction--Possible Origin(?) - phrase meaning and origin https://

www.phrases.org.uk/bulletin_board/39/messages/765.html 

What does this mean for you?  Great opportunity to share your extra quilting, sewing, etc supplies, kits and 

just stuff!  Bring them to the meeting in November.  We will have the room set up for you to put them out.  

Then the fun begins!! 

The December Meeting is our Holiday Pot Luck Party.  Bring a home made something to share and a yum-

my edible!! 

Please be thinking about our upcoming 2019 Programs.  First, we have the Barn Quilt Lady, Suzi Parron, 
coming in January 2019.  She will also have a workshop where you can paint your own Barn Quilt block 
for your Favorite location! Fee is $45 and includes the supplies you will need.  Signups are available now! 
In March, Charlotte Angiotti will be our guest to talk about surprising ourselves with great ideas for using 
up our stash!  She will also be offering her “Let Me Surprise You” Mystery Quilt workshop on Saturday, 
March 16, 2019.  This month, September 2018, we are taking payments ($125) for the completely cutout 
Mystery Quilt Kit.  Kit reservations/payments are due in Sept when we must let Charlotte know the number 
of Kits needed.  The $35 workshop fee will be due in November.  If we get enough interest (30 +), we have 
an opportunity to reserve a larger location for this workshop, so talk it up with your Bees and church 
groups!  There is still plenty of room for you and a group of friends! 
You all are our primary source of suggestions for great programs and workshops.  Please feel free to text, 
email or talk to me about any ideas you have!  I hope you can join us for some of the events we have 
planned.  Also, please send me any suggestions for next year’s programs and workshops since often speak-
er’s calendars are booked well in advance.   

We hope you join us for a very interesting presentation about Handiquilter at the Guild meeting on Sept 13th. 

Thank You 

Susan Hall 

210-288-8205 -- text me your ideas! 
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https://www.phrases.org.uk/bulletin_board/39/messages/765.html
https://www.phrases.org.uk/bulletin_board/39/messages/765.html
https://www.phrases.org.uk/bulletin_board/39/messages/765.html
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2018 AHQG CALENDAR 
All Thursday evening programs held at St. Matthew’s UMC. 

All Saturday workshops held at Holy Trinity Presbyterian Church, 16245 Nacogdoches Rd, SA TX.  

January 
  
  

11 Program:  Michael Young, AHQG Member, San Antonio, TX.  Trunk Show featuring Mi-
chael Young’s Asian Collection 
  

13 Workshop:  Michael Young, “Diamonds are Forever” Quilt. 
  
  

February 
  
  
  

8 Program:  Rhonda Dort, Houston, TX.  Presentation/Trunk Show “Quilting with Vintage Lin-
ens” 
  

19 Workshop:  Designated as Guild Sew In. 
  
  

March 
  
  

8 Program:  Shannon Brinkley, Austin, TX.  Lecture/Trunk Show: ”Color Confidence for 
Quilters” 
  

10 Workshop: Shannon Brinkley, Scrappy Applique Workshop. 

April 12 
  

Program:  Charity Night. 
  

Retreat   May 3, 4, 5, and 6 

May 
  
  

10 Program:  Lisa Erlandson, Gainesville Tx. Lecture/Trunk Show: Making Your Best Quilt.  
What does a judge see when they look at a quilt? How does an appraiser determine the value 
of your quilt? 
  

June 
  
  
  

14 Program:  Dr. Marian Ann J. Montgomery, Curator of the Clothing and Textiles Museum at 
Texas Tech.  Lecture/Slide Show: American History as Seen through the Quilts in the Collec-
tions of the Museum of Texas Tech University. 
  

July 
  

12 Program: Livin’ What I Love” Trunk show by Claudette Booker 
  

14 AHQG Auction Sew In Workday 

August 9 Program:  Potluck Summer Salad Dinner 
Cathy Kropp – Prep for 2 Fabric Bargello class in Sept.  Show examples, discuss fabric 
selection and preparation for class. Thoughts on making quilt larger. 
Circle H Mobile Sharpening here. 

September 
  
  

13 Program:  Handiquilter Beginner and Beyond.  Dianne Loper, HQ Educator and Patty 
and Thomas Woods, Patty’s Sewing. 

15 Workshop:  Cathy Kropp - 2 Fabric Bargello 

October 11 Program:  Skill Builders:  Karen Lambdin – feathers on your domestic machine, Mi-
chael Young – Y seams are easy, Lisa Karp – diagonal backing…make it fit 
  

November 8 Program:  Chinese Auction 

December 13 Program:  Christmas Party / ___TBD______ Exchange 
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"Sue Garman: Traditional Masterworks"  

   
The Texas Quilt Museum will feature a retrospective from the late quilting superstar, 

Sue Garman. “Sue Garman: Traditional Masterworks” which will run  
June 28-September 30, 2018. 

 

Thanks to the generosity of Garman’s family, the Museum has filled two galleries with this 
master quilter’s original creations.  Garman was widely known through her internet site 
ComeQuilt.com which has been continued by her two daughters since her 2017 passing.  For 
four decades, Garman generously shared her techniques, innovative patterns, and advice with 
thousands of quilt enthusiasts.  Her own quilts won numerous prizes and were recognized for 
their excellence.  They’ve been published in many magazines as well as the book,”500 Tra-
ditional Quilts.” 
 
Garman was gifted in mathematics, with a CPA degree, and a lifelong career as an executive 
at NASA.  The attention to detail demanded by her job can be seen in her quilts, with preci-
sion piecing as well as amazingly detailed appliqué in her inspiring compositions. 
 

 
  
I will be selling tickets for the Blanco Quilters on the Square Guild of Blanco, Texas, raffle quilt for the Fall 2018 Hill 
Country Shop Hop, the second weekend of October.  The quilt is titled, “Be My Neighbor” and was a Moda block of the 
month from 2016.  Tickets are six for $5 or one for $1.   
 
”Thanks to our guild for letting me support my other guild!” 
  
Thanks, 
  
Dawn Cochran 

ADDITIONAL ACTIVITIES 

http://www.comequilt.com/
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 Memories by the Yard  
“Helping you make memories that last”  

8015 Mainland Dr.  

(right off Bandera Rd.)  

San Antonio, TX  

210-520-4833  

www.memoriesbytheyard.com  
Susan R. Hall 

(Guild Member) 
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Susan R. Hall  
Cotton Boll Quilting  
457 Silver Buckle  
Schertz, TX 78154  
(210) 566-7619  
(210) 288-8205  (cell phone/text messages) 
https://

Lots of new kits available now at Cotton Boll Quilting!  A View from the Top, Running Free, Something Wick-
ed.  Also Check out our Block of the Months.  CBQ is open Tues - Fri 10 - 4pm this week.  Closed Sat, 15 Sept, for 
the 2 fabric bargello class.   
Come see our booth at the Capital of Texas Quiltfest in Austin at the Palmer Event Center 28-30 Sept 2018. 

Check it out:   http://www.captxquiltfest.org/ 
As usual, Website is open 24/7 and we ship orders next business day if in town.   
We fill all orders in the order received.  
Please feel free to text me at (210) 288-8205 if you have questions placing your order. 

http://www.cottonbollquilting.com/
http://www.captxquiltfest.org/
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Sub -Commit tee Chai rs  

Hospitality/ 
Quilt Angels 

Joyce Boyd 

Ann Barnett 

Door Prizes* 
Darlene Barboza* 
Vickie DuBose* 
Kathy Hayson* 

Publicity Maggie Oswald 

Website Editor Tom Dickens 

Facebook Manager Cathy Kropp 

Sunshine &  
Shadows 

Shirley Carter 
210-452-3801 

  

 

E-mail your board at  

mildredmocz@hotmail.com 

AHQG website: 
www.alamoheritagequiltguild.com 
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2018 AHQG Board  

President Millie Moczygemba 

 210-381-2358 

1st Vice President Linda Clark 

2nd Vice President Susan Hall 

Secretary Julie Olson 

Treasurer Phyllis Shaw 

Parliamentarian Pam Miller 

Chair, Charity Joanne Krepps 

Chair, Fund-Raising 
Ramona (Mona) 

Jones 

Chair, Membership Marie Emerson 

Librarian Susan Feeley 

Newsletter Editor Ruth Ann Willey 

  



 

 

 

Quilt 

Angels 

 
Quilt Angels are AHQG 

members who greet visitors at 

our monthly meetings and 

answer questions about the 

guild. They also mentor new 

guild members. 

Please take visitors and new 

members “under your wing” by 

volunteering to be a Quilt Angel. 

See Ann Barnett at the meeting. 

Next  Meet ing:  December  11th  
 
Remember to bring your… 

Name Tag Show and Tell Items 

Library Books Charity Items  

 

NEWSLETTER ADVERTISING 

Rates 

 ► Business card size $5.00 

 ► Quarter page $10.00 

 ► Half page $20.00 

 ► Full page $40.00 

Deadline 

15th of each month for next month’s issue 

Contact 

Millie Moczygemba 210-381-2358 

 

Please don’t forget that Newsletter articles 

are due the 15th of every month!   

Thank You! 

Ruth Ann Willey 

Newsletter Editor 
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ATTENTION: 

If you have anything of interest to share with 

the guild members please be sure to let the 

newsletter editor know.  There’s always room 

for  sharing in the newsletter. 

3423 Cooper Breaks 

San Antonio, TX 78247-3049 

www.alamoheritagequiltguild.com 

e-mail:  alamoquilters@yahoo.com 

Next  Meet ing:    
SEPTEMBER 13  

 
Remember to br ing your…  

Name Tag Show and Tell Items 

Library Books Charity Items 

 


